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Kanar Gaming Enterprises, Inc
Date | time May 3, 2o15 | 1300 | Meeting chaired by J.Harvey
Board members
President - J.Harvey | Secretary – E.Okonowski | Treasurer – D.Angell | Rep. – M.Kehoe| Rep. – E.Thornburgh 
	
	Item
	Champion

	1:05
	1. Quorum Check 
1.1. Appointment of Sergeant of Arms- 
1.2. Recording Secretary-  Erich Okonowski
1.3. Take roll
Jeff Harvey
Erich Okonowski
David Angell
Maria Kehoe
Eric Thornburgh
Jammey Lewis
Travis Hamill
Erik Niles
Kaitlin Bereczky
Nathan Niemi
Daniel Walker
Kylie Joki
	

	
	2. Standing items
2.1. Review Agenda
2.2. Approve the Minutes of the Previous Meeting
JH - Waive reading of the rest of the meeting, 4-1-0, EO/DA/JH/ET – MK -0, Passes
JH motion to accept the minutes, 3-1-1, EO/ET/DA – JH – MK, Passes

EO – Motion to give a written warning to Jeff Harvey for failure to do 4.1.2 bullet point 7, 4-0-1, EO/DA/MK/ET – 0 – JH, Passes

2.3. Approve the Financial Report
See attached.  
Feast gain/loss.  Sent to the board (see attached)
3. Special Business
3.1. Judicial Review Boards
3.2. Board of Directors Seating
3.3. KGE Staff Reviews/Appointments
EO – motion to review the Building and Land Director,   4-1-0, EO/DA/ET/MK – JH – 0, Passes
Review of the Building and Land Director was decided upon less than 7 days before BOD meeting.
[bookmark: _GoBack]10 minute recess, 5-0-0, back at 1:36, Passes
5 minute recess, 5-0-0, back at 1:52, Passes

Motion to fire the building and land director based on review, 3-1-1, EO/MK/ET – JH – DA, Passes.

JH asked for TH to leave.

MK, motion that Jeff Harvey be given a written warning for disrespecting our meeting space by yelling and throwing things.  
2:02, president left, treasurer took over meeting
Role: David Angel, Erich Okonowski, Maria Kehoe, Erik Thornburgh,  Kaitlin Bereczky, Nathan Niemi, Dan Walker, Kylie Joki, Erik Niles
EO, 15 minute recess, 4-0-0  at 2:06, Passes
4-0-0, written warning Passes.

3.4. Fund Requests

	

	
	4. Principal’s Report
4.1. General Representative Seat Even Year – Eric Thornburgh
Nothing to report.  Larpers going to movies, Wednesday night to go view Avengers.
4.2. General Representative Seat Odd Year –  Maria Kehoe
As discussed on the board, been in contact with players from other games.  Have heard negative things.  Doing some PR about image of KGE.  Has not done a lot of gatherings lately.  Tomorrow is Star Wars day, and Necto doing stuff there, so will set that up.  Good job reps.

4.3. Corporate Secretary
Use of the E-ARF has gone well.  We have around 35 people using the system.  Printing of things for the field has gone well.  I urge those that need things printed for the event do so at the latest by Thursday so I can do printing.  I have obtained filing cabinets and will use them.  Our numbers have been growing well and so has been the ratings.

4.4. Corporate Treasurer

The beginning of the 2015 K1 season has started well, despite some disruptions. The weather has been quite gracious during our events, which has been encouraging to returning members, and the state of the field has been welcomingly dry as well.
Key items to report since the March BoD meeting:
· $3,137.44 Paypal funds were transferred to the PNC account on 3/13/2015
· We have had an impressive influx of new members during the past two events. New and old faces alike have made the events quite enjoyable.
· The Secretary and myself, with advisement from the Safety Director, performed reviews of the firepits to determine safety for approval. The Corporate Officers gave approval to firepits that met the requirements as advised by the Safety Director. Firepits approved: 
· Claddagh
· Hawkstone
· Silverleaf
· Bein Amar
· Ordu
· Town
· Tent City

· I am continuing to work on a system of securities and controls for full disbursement of budgeted funds. Until this system can be securely developed, fund disbursements will adhere to KGE SOP guidelines.
Application of invoices for those that owe money has been successful
Updated ACU list to accurately account for full attendance, even if no attendance.
Full dues attendance is good with people.
Some receipts need to be relooked at to determine stance on them in regards to use.

Recess for 3 minutes @ 2:55 PM, 4-0-0, Passes

4.5. Corporate President
See attached
Assessment of the QM staff area was reassessed by treasurer who felt it was not as trashed as others.  Treasurer was surprised location not set up for QM.  

MK - I motion that a written warning issued to Mr. Jeff Harvey for failure to follow the scope of the duties of KGE Board President outlined by KGE SOP Section 4.1.2 bullet point number 2.  1-3-0, MK – EO/ET/DA – 0.  Does not pass.

MK - I motion that a written warning issued to Mr. Jeff Harvey for failure to follow the scope of the duties of KGE Board President outlined by KGE SOP Section 4.1.2 bullet point number 4.  4-0-0.  Passes
 
As per KGE SOP 4.4.3, President has received 3 written warnings, thus removing him from KGE President.

DA – Recess for 3 minutes, 1-2-1, MK – DA/EO – EJ, Does not pass.

	

	
	5. KGE Staff Reports
5.1. Quartermaster
· Continued working on Itemizing Garb.
· Worked with GM staff on needed props.
· Retrieved assets that were being stored at member’s home.
· Give Metal Armor to Kevin Reading to work with and improve.
· Give Leather and Armor to Joe Lang to work with and improve.
· Accepted Donations.
· Submitted Donation Points to CBD.
· Work Day - New Tape Seals on Tent Joints.
· Spoken with membership about potential building.
· Found a place to host work days not on field. 
· Submitted proposal for obtaining a building.
Kaitlin Berezsky is the proxy for QM.
No idea about if receipt of armor.
Highly suggested that QM is at the Larp Yard Sale.

DA – motion to have the LARP sale both on Saturday and Sunday. 0-3-1, 0-MK/DA/EO – ET. Does not pass.
EO – motion to have the Yard Sale be Saturday, May 23. 4-0-0.  Passes

5.2. Safety Director
The fire pit in town was left unattended on Saturday.  We all know this is a big no no.  A reminder of all fire pit rules needs to be posted on one or all of the kanar boards for all to review.  If things like this persist corrective actions will need to follow up to and including closing fire pits for the remainder of the event. A full count of supplies has not been completed we do have enough fire extinguisher for all fire pits on field to have one and one needs to be at every active fire pit. All the first aid kits have basic bandaging and minor first aid gear. There is also a more extensive kit in Bein Amar donated by Brian Fitzgerald that I will maintain for my use as needed

5.3. Social Media Director
Website continues to be functioning.  Social Media has continued to be utilized.  I continue to be open to uploading documents given to me by the rest of the KGE and K1 staff.  

5.4. Building and Land Director
No report
MK – I motion that until there can be an election each seated Board member work together to fulfill the duties outlined in the SOPs.  4-0-0.  Passes
	

	3:53
	6. Committee Reports

	

	
	7. Game Staff Reports
7.1. K1 - Character Book Director
See Below
They all working together!
7.2. K1 - Play Master
Having them around allows that they can answer questions.  Please make sure to carry spell list on you.  If you do not have it, a verbal.  Next day you will be checked.  Then a verbal warning.  Next time, you will not be able to cast.  Repeated infractions can result in more times not able to cast.
All weapons need to be checked at EVERY event.
Damage bonus in left hand, can you teach damage bonus in right hand?  The answer is no, though it may be revisited at a later time.
Fighting over walls.  A potential option.  With regards to walls, a white plank will be put on spots that mean they can be fought over.  Do not fight through walls.  If blind, do not blindly swing weapon.  This is still in discussion and right now, no fighting over and through walls.
Headshots and dangerous combat.  Be careful.
Rituals with mechanical effects.  Need a writeup to do.
Progress is being made on new player/lore packets.
A player has begun crafting out of pickle barrel plastic.  Looking into if it’s plate mail.  
Jim Fragomeni, his expectations are limited to consulting as he gets better.

Asked to put stuff on website.
7.3. K1 - Game Master
Events have been going all right.  Decent scores.  Numbers are going up as far as 2 events.  Trying to get past story to make sense with current story.  Control direction of thought of past story going forward.  Trying to get a better grasp on scope of the game.  With a lot of past GM’s, the scope has expanded.  Trying to bring it down.  Been coming up with Lore packets.  Trying to get a handle on number of magic items.  Group on Reddit talking about LARPing.  Will need to help clean some stuff.  Submitting stuff for convention stuff has not happened as they are working on more stuff for the game.  Doing a NPC class.  Doing ritual work.  It’s hard to get NPC.  Would like to see an Inn.

	

	
	8. Old Business
	

	
	

	

	
	9. New Business

	

	
	10. General Discussion
MK – motion that membership dues be paid by staff and board members before the first event of the season to remain in their position and member in good standing.  Withdrawn by MK.

DA – I motion for the purposes of appointment of Building and Land Director at the next regularly scheduled Board Meeting, To mitigate the disruptions caused at the beginning of the 2015 season we suspend section KGE SOP 5.5.1 bullet point 6 and 7 until the end of the calendar year
EO – amend to add until the end of the calendar year. 4-0-0. Passes
DA – strike mention “for the purposes of appointment of Building and Land Director at the next regularly scheduled Board Meeting.” And add “To mitigate the disruptions caused at the beginning of the 2015 season.”  4-0-0. Passes
3-0-1, EO/DA/MK – 0 – ET, Passes

Eo -I motion to open up nominations for the appointment of Building and Land Director, to be closed at the next regularly scheduled BOD meeting.
3-1-0 DA/MK/EO – ET – 0, Passes

EO- I motion to open up nominations for the election of Odd Year Representative to be closed on June 12, 2015, with elections on June 19-21, 2015.
4-0-0, Passes

EO- I motion to open up nominations for the election of President to be closed on June 12, 2015, with elections on June 19-21, 2015.
4-0-0, Passes

	

	
	11. Adjournment 
4:55 PM
	


President’s Report – May 3rd, 2015
For the most part, I have little to report. As I stated in my previous report, my time has once again become very restricted and I have had to maintain a limited level of commitment to KGE. This is something that was expected, was advised, and will likely continue through the bulk of the convention season.
However, I do have some concerns and observations.
Communication between the BoD members has not seemingly improved in any significant way since the last meeting, although I believe some effort has been made.
I was pleased with the Saturday attendance for the April event. I felt the GM staff did an adequate job of maintaining meaningful encounters that seemed to have at least adventure hooks backing them. While I did not attend Friday, there were many people talking about the events of the night, and they were doing so in character, and that is encouraging. Sunday seemed a little lackluster, as Sunday’s often do. I was not impressed, and it seemed like the staff felt burdened to be in attendance. The encounters that ran, other than modules, seemed to be bored filler.
I asked the GM 1st, and the Quartermaster to see to cleaning up the area where the trailer is. That area is an absolute trash site and it needs to be seen to before the May event.
I have nothing else of note to say in regards to the Quatermaster position, aside from the fact that I did not see a lot in the way of costuming on NPC’s during the event, nor did I see where I might get costuming to wear as an NPC.
The PM staff seemed to have things in hand during April. My only concern is the policy about fighting over, though, or near walls. I would like to see a written and enforceable policy in place regarding the issues, before the May event. I encourage the PM to work closely with the BLD and Safety Director to come to an agreement.
The Safety Director had several issues come up during, and prior to the event. This included several people that are dealing with substantial health concerns. I feel his handling of the situations was solid, and in line with the best “personal responsibility” practices. It does call up other questions of personal responsibility, and liability, that I think still need to be addressed though. 
It also became evident that the Safety Director would like all fire pits to have a fire extinguisher present of all fires. I would like to have this policy in writing, posted, and enforced.
The CBD has kept me up-to-date on his work, and I have no direction for him.
The Media Director was asked, many months ago, to get the websites speed ratings up. Not only has that not happened, it has, in many respects, actually gone down. In addition, there are a number of graphical errors. There are also 27 upgrades, including substantial performance and security upgrades, pending. 
There have been many, many comments, including from the CBD, that the current Sign-Out form on the site is out of date and needs to be changed. This has not happened, and I am concerned that the last 4 Web Admins have lacked the basic skill at php and html to make the corrections needed, or to create a new form with the very basic functions requested.
I will give high marks to the Media Director for the handling of Social Media. I think our Facebook presence has improved dramatically in the last 6 months. Bravo. I would like to see that level of success translate into the actual public face of KGE now please.
And lastly, the Building and Land Director. I saved this for last because I feel this has been the biggest concern for KGE in the last…8 months or so. 
Last meeting, the Board of Directors passed, by a vote of 4-1, a measure that has more or less crippled the effectiveness of the BLD. While it may not have been any of those 4 board members intention to do so, the unfortunate nature of sweeping mandates is that they sweep.
I felt that the motion was made in undue haste as a result of a fundamental flaw in active communication; one that has been plaguing KGE and Kanar. It was my interpretation of the events leading to the motion being made that the Secretary had been offering his suggested direction to each of the various staff positions, but when it came to the BLD, emotions, and perhaps personal issues swelled up and resulted in those suggested directions being set as the scope of the BLD.
I don’t believe the BOD had any intention of “setting the BLD up to fail”, but simply failed to understand the implication of the language of the motion. This has caused a great deal of strife and animosity towards the BLD from the player base, and while many have come to understand the situation to be an unfortunate series of easily corrected missteps, it has done a substantial amount of harm to the reputation of the Board, and the Building and Land Director, an weakened the trust of the players.
Not all of the blame can fall solely on the BOD. While the motion is fairly specific, the BLD and I did talk several times about “skirting” the written word. We agreed however, that it would only further serve to damage the current BLD’s relationship with the board, and create a greater level of dramatis potentia if KGE Staff actively, and openly disregarded the wording of the motion.
It is my sincerest hope that this matter can be resolved in an amicable, professional, and meaningful way at this meeting and KGE/Kanar can get things moving back. The BLD has a monumental task ahead of him, and a limited amount of time and resources to make real, tangible progress.
In addition to limited time, money, and personnel, the BLD is working with a limited amount of good-will from the player base, and its representatives in the Board. We have seen a lot of materials sitting, unused, as an unsafe eyesore, all around our land, since the late 3rd quarter of 2014 and this has become somewhat more than an inconvenience. As new players join, and older players come out to see what we have done with their legacy, these eyesores are becoming embarrassments.
I am challenging, not only the BLD, and not only the KGE/Kanar Staff, but all members of KGE, past and present, to step up this season and work to improve the quality of the land we all use. We, as members of KGE should take pride in our game, and we should strive to make our land something we can all be proud to own. Kanar can be the leader in Live Action Role-Playing in our region; the envy of other games. We have the potential to create a lasting legacy; something that, when we talk about being members of this community, allow us to hold our heads high and proudly reaffirm our love for Kanar.

KGE CBD Report May 3, 2015: 

The last 2 months have found me very active. The working relationship between the game staff and I is at an all-time high.  Over the last 2 weeks we have worked as a team to finalize the SP buyout program. The initial feedback I have received from outside players has been positive and I think I will allow us to reward the players who put in the time without giving away the keys to the castle.  It will be centered on consumables, cheaper costs for learning skills in town, and cheaper armor. The reduction in cost for items was 40% from the current cost of items in town and the cost of learning skills in town will be reduced effectively by 50%. 
I am working to scan in roughly 300 old files that remain from pre Dan Holland. Once that project is complete I will dispose of those files. Back them up to my dropbox and provide the Secretary a copy of them on a flash drive so he can archive them as well. They occasionally serve a purpose, and it does make this ever time consuming project worth completing. 
We expect to see 10-12 new players in May. I have reached out to some of the people they will be coming with in hopes that we can have their characters set in stone before they even touch the field. I would like to keep the amount of time they are in the parking lot to a minimum and have had great success with it in the few instances I have used it in the past.
Service Points ‐ Spending SP
1 first level potion, scroll, alchemy, toxin 2 SP
1 second level potion, scroll, alchemy, toxin 5 SP
1 third level potion, scroll, alchemy, toxin 11 SP
1 fourth level potion, scroll, alchemy, toxin 19 SP
1 fifth level potion, scroll, alchemy, toxin 30 SP
1 sixth level potion, scroll, alchemy, toxin 43 SP
1 seventh level potion, scroll, alchemy, toxin 59 SP
1 eighth level potion, scroll, alchemy, toxin 77 SP
1 ninth level potion, scroll, alchemy 97 SP
(Please note that a character purchasing toxins must possess the skill handle toxins.)

1 SP = 1 Silver (Deposits into your Player Bank)
1 SP= 2 silver of training cost in Town. (Noted on your sheet as training time available.)

Standard Creation Armor
Leather = 4sp/location
Composite = 9sp/location
Chain/Metal Scale =13sp/location
Plate = 27sp/location

Please note that players will be limited to 10 items of any specific type. (10x scrolls, 10x Potions, 10x Toxins, 10x Alchemies, 10x locations of armor.)
Unspent SP at the end of this year will automatically be converted to silver in placed in your player bank.
Requests for items should be made via CBD sign out and should be listed in the notes to the cbd section. Unspent SP at the end of the 2015 season will be converted to silver and added to the players bank as silver.
Shane Cantrell, CBD 1st




	Balances

	PNC
	
	
	 $             15,445.10 
	

	PayPal
	
	
	 $               2,856.76 
	

	Cash-on-Hand
	 
	 
	 $                   155.94 
	

	Total Cash
	
	
	 $             18,457.80 
	

	
	
	
	
	

	Revenues

	Membership Revenue
	
	 $               5,780.00 
	

	Non-Member Revenue
	
	 $                   180.00 
	

	Feast Ticket Revenue
	
	 $                   815.00 
	

	Fundraiser Revenue
	
	 $                            -   
	

	Contribution
	
	
	 $                            -   
	

	 
	 
	 
	 
	

	Total Revenue
	
	
	 $               6,775.00 
	

	
	
	
	
	

	Expenses

	Utilities
	
	
	 $                            -   
	

	Winter Property Tax
	
	 $                            -   
	

	Summer Property Tax
	
	 $                            -   
	

	Paypal Service Fee
	
	 $                   114.93 
	

	Budget
	
	
	 $                   155.90 
	

	Fund
	
	
	 $               1,291.84 
	

	Operating
	
	
	 $                   119.81 
	

	Web Hosting
	
	
	 $                            -   
	

	Innsurance
	
	
	 $                            -   
	

	P.O. Box
	
	
	 $                            -   
	

	Meeting Hall Rental
	
	 $                            -   
	

	
	
	
	 $                            -   
	

	Miscellaneous
	 
	 
	 $                            -   
	

	Total Expenses
	
	
	 $               1,682.48 
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	Winter Feast 2015

	Hall Rental
	 $     850.00 
	Feast Revenue
	 $  1,810.00 

	Catering
	 $  1,100.00 
	 
	 

	Feast Gift - Glasses
	 $        78.44 
	 
	 

	Feast Gift - Pens
	 $        50.00 
	 
	 

	Feast Gift - Charms
	 $        17.78 
	 
	 

	Feast Gift - Charm cord
	 $        16.36 
	 
	 

	Feast Gift - Charm beads
	 $          4.86 
	Gain/(Loss)
	 $   (898.79)

	Feast Gift - Masks
	 $        78.00 
	 
	 

	Feast Gift - Paint for masks
	 $        17.82 
	 
	 

	Feast Game - photocopies
	 $        13.53 
	 
	 

	Feast Ticket - design and print
	 $     110.00 
	 
	 

	Feastware - Punch Bowl
	 $          1.00 
	 
	 

	Feastware - serving tray x6
	 $          6.00 
	 
	 

	Feast Decoration - drawing pad x2
	 $        32.98 
	 
	 

	Feast Decoration - pens/markers
	 $        52.64 
	 
	 

	Groceries
	 $     279.38 
	 
	 

	Feast Expense
	 $  2,708.79 
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Beginning Balances

PNC 10599.41

PayPal 2610.13

Cash-on-Hand 155.74

Totals 13365.28

Budgets Balance Limit

President 200.00 $             200.00 $        

Secretary 108.02 $             200.00 $        

Treasurer 156.08 $             200.00 $        

Even Year Rep. 100.00 $             100.00 $        

Odd Year Rep. 100.00 $             100.00 $        

BLD 200.00 $             200.00 $        

Safety 100.00 $             100.00 $        

Web 80.00 $                100.00 $        

QM 200.00 $             200.00 $        

GM1 200.00 $             200.00 $        

PM1 50.00 $                50.00 $           

CBD1 50.00 $                50.00 $           

Budget's Total 1,544.10 $          1,700.00 $     

Funds Balance

Maintenance 3,000.00 $         

Pest Control 300.00 $            

- - $                   

- - $                   

- - $                   

- - $                   

- - $                   

- - $                   

Fund's Total 3,300.00 $         

Total Earmarked 4,844.10 $         

Free Capital 13,613.70 $      


